The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on April 2, 2015 at 7 p.m.

Present were Mr. Riesterer, Mr. Pooch and Mr. Bias.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to approve the minutes that were presented by Fiscal
Officer, Mary Ann Lindsley from the March 19, 2015 meeting. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve and sign warrants #14111-14139 and direct
deposits that were presented for payment by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the
Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mrs. Jane Ann Williams and ladies from the Thomas Neill Relief Corp were at the meeting. They wanted
to discuss the Memorial Day Parade and Program. They hope to hold the program at the Veterans
Memorial.

Mrs. Williams said she didn’t think they would have the Flags of Honor during our Cold Creek
Celebration this year. Mrs. Williams said they don’t have the finances for it. They were asked to see if
the dates were still available to have the Flags of Honor and if so the Trustees felt the funds could be
gotten. They will check into this issue.

Mr. Jim Neill gave his Road/Cemetery Report.  Tire recycling will cost us $2400/load this year. Tire
recycle day will be held on June 13, 2015.

A columbarium proposal for the Cemetery was tabled for the time being.

We also had proposals to put in a casting area in the Cemetery. After a brief discussion the following
motions were made:

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to contract with Custom Deck & Porch LLC to do the
pavers, walkway & deck and railing, per quote, for the new casting area in the Cemetery for a cost of
$9830.00. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to contract with Corso’s Landscaping to do plants, mulch,
etc. for our new casting area in the Cemetery for a cost of $5299.69. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pete Schade from the Health Department was at the meeting to give us an update on what they
have been doing.

Fire Department had a vacation request.

Mr. Neill moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to grant Dan Minor his vacation request for May 3,5 & 7
2015. Vote: all ayes.

Zoning report. The only thing was that we have had several complaints about issues at Dollar General.
It was mentioned that they don’t plan on putting up any signs in order to warn people of their driveway
that is close to the curve.

Fiscal Officer Mary Ann mentioned that we should keep our part time employees to a max. of 25 hours
per week.



Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to adjourn. Vote: all ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.



